Route 1, Box 39 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

April 1,1968

Dr. Emma Lou Davis San Diego Museum of Man Balboa Park San Diego, California

Dear Davey:

Thanks so much for sending the invoice on the reprints and the letters of inquiry. I have not as yet received the reprints and do hope they come soon, as the letters are piling upshere and all I can do is file them for future response. Have had several direct, so am getting quite a stack. Am enclosing check for \$14.49, and thanks so much for taking care of this for me. Will answer the letters as soon as the reprints are received.

Have come to no decision yet on doing the article for Scientific American - for two reasons. Am just swamped with this article on the Hohokam, the grad student and working with Bordês on the Cobiac paper.; and also because I don't know if it is a good idea to give this information to amateurs. Will think about it and discuss it with Swanson and let you know my decision.

One of the letters I received direct about the article was from Desmond Clark. He liked it very much and to quote him "we need much more of this kind of experiment. One thing you did not record and which I think is important is how many flakes, etc. you used in the making of the peg." I did not keep any notes on the number used and wonder if you will inventory the material you have there and give me an answer on this. Or perhaps you would like to write Desmond direct. In view of this observation, perhaps we should write a follow-up article on this going more into the technology, etc. What do you think?

We certainly enjoyed our brief visit with you and think your work with the students is of the utmost importance. We will have time at the meeting in May to discuss this further. Thank you for the great hospitality while we were there and, again, wish we had had more time together.

Sincerely,

Don E. Crabtree

encl.